
November 17, 2021 
 
The governing body of the City of Seneca met in regular session November 17, 2021 at 7:30 p.m., in the 
council room, located at 531 Main Street, Seneca, Kansas.   Present were Mayor Joe Mitchell and council 
members Jim Mitchell, Ray Shinn, Alice Lackey, Mike Stallbaumer, Steve Bennett and Kylee Bergstrom.  
Also present were Tami Haverkamp, and Robert Wolfgang. 
 
Jim Mitchell made a motion to approve the minutes of the regular meeting held on November 3, 2021. 
The motion was seconded by Alice Lackey. All voted yes. Motion carried. 
 
Ray Shinn made a motion to approve Appropriation Ordinance Number 1411.  The motion was 
seconded by Kylee Bergstrom.  All voted yes. Motion carried. 
 
Jim Mitchell made a motion to accept the resignation of Michael Ulmer from the Planning Commission.  
The motion was seconded by Ray Shinn.  All voted yes.  Motion carried.  
 
The council discussed using FlashVote to conduct public surveys.  Ray Shinn made a motion to sign up 
for one year of FlashVote at a cost of $4900.  The motion was seconded by Kylee Bergstrom.  All voted 
yes.  Motion carried.  
 
Joe Mitchell made an announcement that there will be an opening for a Ward 1 councilperson.  Kylee is 
moving out of the ward and this is the last meeting she will be able to serve. 
 
At 7:55 p.m., Jim Mitchell made a motion to enter into executive session until 8:10 p.m. for contract 
negotiations pertaining to the acquisition of real estate, to include the governing body and Tami.  The 
motion was seconded by Mike Stallbaumer.  All voted yes.  Motion carried. 
 
At 8:10 p.m., the governing body reconvened in open session. No action was taken. 
 
Alice Lackey made a motion to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Jim Mitchell. All voted yes. Motion 
carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:11 p.m. 
 
 
 

Michele Spring 
City Clerk 


